
Following the 25th COSAC conference, a special meeting of the COSAC Chairpersons was convened on 1 

December to inform national parliaments about the outcome of a tour of capitals, which had been conducted 

by Chairman of the Belgian Joint European Affairs committee, Mr Philippe Mahoux, and the Chairman of the 

Chamber of Representative’s Foreign affairs Committee, Mr Pierre Chevalier. The two Belgian 

parliamentarians had been asked by the Belgian Prime Minister, Guy Verhofstadt, to go on this mission with 

a view to providing input for the European Council’s important meeting in Laeken that would give the green 

light for the establishment of a Convention to prepare the 2004 IGC. The meeting of COSAC Chairpersons 

supported establishing a Convention.  

 


